Zoning Board of Adjustments


Meeting: February 28, 2018, 7:00 pm at Camp Morgan Lodge
Board:   Andrew Hatch, Ralph Marinaccio
Visitors:  Mr. Alan Ross, Bruce Carpenter, Mary Fioravanti, Steven Tilton
RE: To review Alan Ross application to ensure all paperwork was submitted properly to move forward with a public hearing. An informational meeting for Mary and Steven for the future building project.  
Andrew called the meeting to order at 7:02
Ralph Marinaccio explained the purpose of the meeting was informational only to ensure the paperwork was completed and to assist with information with building ordinance and there will be no voting decision made at this meeting. 
Andrew had asked Mr. Ross to explain his application. Mr. Ross is looking to build a gazebo and would need a 27’ variance from the shoreline. Mr. Ross showed the pictures of the gazebo showed the tress one would have to cut down moving the gazebo to a different area of his property, with the reviewing his application an why he should be allowed to place the gazebo in the original building permit, ex. Would have to excavate, take down trees, fill due to the slope and would not impact the pond. 
Andrew explained that the board would have to visit his property individually because that would consist of a public hearing. Alan asked to be able to be on the premises when the individual board members visit his property.  
Adjourned review 7:12 pm
Andrew called the meeting back to order at 7:14 pm to discuss future plans of replacing ones existing house, with options of placing a garage for the first floor garage living space above, driveway to shift somewhere else etc. Mary and Steven expressed that they are looking to build for a few years but looking into options due to there lot is non conforming. 
Mary and Steve also provided a copy of their neighbor septic asking questions the footage the leach field should be away from the stream or any body of water how does one get the operation of use for the septic as well. Andrew suggested contacting Department of Environmental Services (DES) they are very helpful and would be the way to go to get those answers. DeFosse provided the website and how to look up such application. 
DeFosse introduces Bruce Carpenter as the new Health Officer for the Town of Washington and unofficial announce Bruce as a new member to the Zoning Board of Adjustments and the select board with officially appoint Bruce to the board at the meeting on March 1, 2018.
 


Andrew Hatch moved to adjourn at 7: 21 pm Ralph second all voted in favor. 


Respectfully submitted
Deborah DeFosse



